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Revision to DCC’s procurement strategy and Contract Procedure Rules 

(CPRs) 

 

 

 

The development of a new procurement strategy which will bring our 

procurement practices in line with recent changes to procurement law and 

policy guidance from Welsh Government. At the same time we will be 

revising our Contract Procedure Rules (CPR’s), and following consultation 

we expect both the strategy and revised CPR’s to be in place by April 

2016. 

 

The main change to both staff and community is that from April 2016 the 

majority of our procurement processes will be conducted electronically. 

 

 

  if the proposal will have an impact on people (staff or the 

community) then an equality impact assessment  be undertaken 

 

Yes 

 

 

 

(Please refer to section 1 in the toolkit for guidance) 

Both the principles of the Strategy/CPRs and the documents themselves 

have been assessed for any impact on the protective characteristics based 

on the eight equality and diversity impacts listed in the toolkit. The 

Strategy and CPRs seek to ensure that there is an equal opportunity for all 



suppliers who meet stated criteria to participate in bidding processes. The 

implementation of the Strategy will require the use of externally developed 

electronic systems (e.g. Proactis Plaza, Sell2Wales) so it is important that 

the impact of these systems on equalities is also considered. 

 

In addition, a consultation process has been carried out whereby the draft 

Strategy and CPR documents were circulated both internally (to Members, 

CET, SLT, Internal Audit, Corporate Procurement and Middle Managers) 

and externally to the North Wales business community. No issues were 

raised in connection with equality and diversity impacts by the consultees. 

 

 

 

(Please refer to section 1 in the toolkit for a description of the protected 

characteristics) 

No 

 

 

 

It is not anticipated that there will be any disproportionate negative impact 

on any of the protected characteristics. We anticipate that the effect on the 

protected characteristics will be neutral although there may be a small 

negative impact, on people with visual disabilities or businesses that do 

not have internet access, due to the increased use of electronic 

procurement. There is the potential to discriminate indirectly in the way 

that individual officers may apply the tendering process. 

 

 

 



Yes. Provision has been made that in exceptional 

circumstances hard copy (rather than electronic) tenders 

can be submitted. It should be noted however, that the 

adoption of electronic procurement is not optional as it 

is a legal requirement that it must be used by 2018. 

Each individual procurement process will have different 

equality and diversity impacts so each procurement 

exercise will need to carry out its own EqIA. This 

requirement will be included in the CPRs 

 

 

 

No 

 

<Please describe> <Enter Name> <DD.MM.YY> 

<Please describe> <Enter Name> <DD.MM.YY> 

<Please describe> <Enter Name> <DD.MM.YY> 

<Please describe> <Enter Name> <DD.MM.YY> 

<Unrestrict editing to insert additional 

rows> 

<Enter Name> <DD.MM.YY> 

Every reasonable effort has been made to eliminate or reduce any potential 

disproportionate impact on people sharing protected characteristics. The actual 

impact of the proposal / decision will be reviewed at the appropriate stage. 
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